
TRAFFIC ENGINEERING STAFF REPORT FOR 
THE TRAFFIC AND PARKING COMMISSION 

 
 
NEW BUSINESS ITEM # 1 – Proposal #2013M-005AB-001 
 A request to abandon a portion of Alley # 902 (easements to be retained) from Clifton 
Avenue southward to Alley # 925 behind the sidewalk adjacent to 21st Avenue North. 
Requested By: R. Chris Magill, applicant.  Council District, 21 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 The staff is recommending approval. 
 
DISCUSSION 
 Alley #902 is no longer used as a Metro alley between Clifton Avenue and Alley # 925 
and is utilized according to plans by Tennessee State Government. Metro Public Works has no 
plans to utilize this land for traffic purposes. 
  
COUNCIL BILL STATUS 
 A Council Bill has not been filed for the April 2, 2013 Metro Council meeting date. The 
Planning Department administratively approved this mandatory referral on March 12, 2013.  
 

 


